
 

For Local 8 Members at Northwest Justice Project 

March 4, 2022 
 

Moments ago we reached a Tentative Agreement in negotiations on the successor 
contract.  Details and voting logistics will be forthcoming early next week but the Union 
Bargaining Team feels good about the improvements secured and will be 
recommending a “YES” vote.  We made slight progress even from where we ended 
yesterday.  We’re confident we didn’t leave anything on the table!  We know you need 
to see the specifics, and will get those to you ASAP, but wanted to at least provide this 
breaking news.  
 
Stay tuned, more to come! 
 
In Solidarity, 
 
Tanya German, Legal Assistant, Aberdeen 
Caroline Guess, Screener, Seattle 
Brendan Haigh, Paralegal, Tacoma 
Beth Helm, Attorney, Seattle 
Catherine Houser, Attorney, Wenatchee 
Brandi Li, WA LawHelp Coordinator, Seattle 
Dave Loeser, Legal Assistant, Spokane 
Margaret MacRae, Attorney, Spokane 
Amy NoOneElse, Attorney, CLEAR 
Therese Norton, Attorney, Bellingham 
M. Abbas Rizvi, Attorney, Seattle 
Valarie Peaphon, Union Representative, OPEIU LOCAL 8 



 

  

 

  

 


